| COLLEGE MONGO BETI | | | | | | | | |
|-----------------------|------------|-------------|-------|----------|-------------|--|--|--|
| ACADEMIC YEAR | ASSESSMENT | SUBJECT | CLASS | DURATION | COEFFICIENT | | | |
| 2022 - 2023 | N° 04 | ANGLAIS | 4eme | 02 Hours | 3 | | | |
| Teacher's name : Mrs. | Candida | te's number | | | | | | |

Candidate's name

. Competence Assessed: Using language to discuss more on different jobs and professions

Appreciation of competence / Mark range

| 0 - 10/20 | 11-14 /20 | 15-17/20 | 18- 20 /20 | Total mark |
|--------------|----------------------|---------------------|------------|------------|
| Not acquired | On going acquisition | Competence acquired | Expert | |

Date .

Instructions: Answer all four sections. No use of French. . No use of pencils, no use of correcting fluid. No copy work and cancellation.

SECTION A: COMPETENCE

TASK 1: GRAMMAR (10 MARKS)

i.Complete the following dialogue about right and responsibilities of children with the most appropriate words of your choice (5 marks)

Bello: Hello, Isaa, good morning. Why didn't you come to school last week?

Issa; I don't _____ money to pay my school fees

Bello: But primary school is free You _____ go to school. It is your right

Issa: Do you mean that all children have the right to education?

Bello: Oh yes! But you equally have responsibilities as a child

Issa: ______ responsibility do we have ?

Bello : You have the responsibility to work hard and to respect your elders. You should equally be protected from conflict and cruelty

Issa : ______ do you think we should do to be protected from all these?

Bello: You should go and get registered in the government school if your parents don't have enough money.

Issa: Thank you very much; we should make sure ______ the law is respected Bello: have a nice day.

ii. Write the opposite of each underlined word in the following sentences in the space provided (5 marks)

- a. That great man wouldn't have died sadly if the society had adopted his system _____
- b. Many guilty people are easily put into prison by the chief judge

c. The teacher will offer a prize to the winner

d. You should eat your food <u>quietly</u> and well

e. We could got the good marks because the exercise was too easy

TASK 2: Vocabulary (10 MARKS)

i. Complete the following with correct words chosen from the box below (5 marks)

| Murder, | weather, | bride price, | spouses , | grooms | prize | |
|---|--------------------|---|---------------------------|--------------------------------|---|--|
| a. Last we | eek, the | | was | extremely b | ad. | |
| c. He wor d. The Saturda | n a | s are accepted onl | for poultry of the old | y farming two I man will be | buried next | |
| paragraph. | | | C | | lete the following ll over the world. | |
| | | | | | (homeful, | |
| | - | | | | g along the streets. nore, most, much) | |
| | | | | | (although, | |
| if, because) this has to do with human life. It is important that the law enforcement organ | | | | | | |
| should be so so | canted on this ve | ritable evil act, is | n't it? YES | | (is it, it's, it is) | |
| a. The children | of the old man we | he bracket to comp re around and they , it is | are looking | ((there, l | his, he's their) father hers') | |
| c. Look at our f | amily house, the p | roperties in the hou | ise belong to | | ((him, us, we, they) | |

d. That woman is waiting for ______((his, her, her's, me,) turn.

e. Mr. John is with _____ ((her, his, their he's) wife

SECTION C. READING COMPREHENSION (10 MARKS

Read the following passage and answer the questions that follow.

What are Human Rights?

Human rights are commonly understood as being those rights which are natural to human beings. The concept of human rights acknowledges that every single human being is entitled to enjoy his or her human rights without distinction as a race, colour, sex, language, religion, political or other opinion, natural or social origin, property, birth and other status.

Human rights are legally guaranteed by human rights and laws protecting individuals and groups against actions that interfere with fundamental freedoms and human dignity. They are expressed in treaties, customary international law, bodies of principles and other sources of law. Human rights law places an obligation on states to act in a particular ay and prohibits states from engaging in specified activities. However, the law does not establish human rights. Human rights are inherent entitlements which come to every person as a consequence of human being. Human rights are founded on respect for the dignity and worth of each person. They are universal, meaning that they are applied equally and w thout discrimination to all people. No one can have his or her own rights taken away and it is insufficient to respect some human rights and not others. All human rights should therefore be seen as having equal importance and of being equally essential to respect for the dignity of every person.

QUESTIONS

1. What are human rights? (1 marks)

2. Give the concepts of human rights. (2 marks)

3. Give two reasons showing how human rights are legally guaranteed by the law. (2 marks)

4. How are human rights universal? (1 marks)

5. How does the law not establish human rights? (1 mark)

6.How are human rights supposed to be seen? (1 mark)

7.Name two types of Human rights you know. (2 marks)

SECTION D. ESSAY WRITING (10 MARKS)

In not more than 200 words, write on one of the following topics.

- 1. In our lessons on human right we are thought the rules and obligations a citizen must abide to. In-150 words clearly elaborate on them and say what will happen if such rules and regulations are not respected. Use the following guidelines:
- Explain what you understand by a citizen
- Explain 5 rights you have as a citizen
- Explain 5 obligation of a good citizen
- 2. Many citizens are often victims of violence in the society. In 150 words, clearly explain the various ways by which people suffer violence in the community. Use the following guidelines:
- Define violence
- Mention 5 acts of violence people suffer in the society
- Give 3 disadvantages of violence
- Say 4 things that can be done to stop this evil act.

•

SECTION A: COMPETENCE

TASK 1: GRAMMAR (10 MARKS)

i. Complete the following dialogue about rights and responsibilities of children with the most appropriate words of your choice (5 marks)

Dialogue:

Bello: Hello, Isaa, good morning. Why didn't you come to school last week?

Issa: I don't money to pay my school fees.

Bello: But primary school is free. You _____ go to school. It is your right.

Issa: Do you mean that all children have the right to education?

Bello: Oh yes! But you equally have responsibilities as a child.

Issa: _____ responsibility do we have?

Bello: You have the responsibility to work hard and to respect your elders. You should equally be protected from conflict and cruelty.

Issa: _ do you think we should do to be protected from all these?

Bello: You should go and get registered in the government school if your parents don't have enough monev.

Issa: Thank you very much; we should make sure _____ the law is respected. Bello: Have a nice day.

ii. Write the opposite of each underlined word in the following sentences in the space provided (5 marks)

a. That great man wouldn't have died sadly if the society had adopted his system. **Opposite:** happily

b. Many guilty people are easily put into prison by the chief judge. **Opposite:** innocent

- c. The teacher will <u>offer</u> a prize to the winner.
- **Opposite:** withdraw d. You should eat your food quietly and well. **Opposite:** noisily

e. We could get the good marks because the exercise was too easy. **Opposite:** bad

TASK 2: VOCABULARY (10 MARKS)

i. Complete the following with correct words chosen from the box below (5 marks)

Murder, weather, bride price, spouses, grooms, prize

a. Last week, the <u>weather</u> was extremely bad.

b. In my village, marriages are accepted only after a bride price has been paid.

c. He won a prize for poultry farming two years ago.

d. The murder of the old man will be buried next Saturday.

e. The spouses were happy after their wedding ceremony.

ii. Use the appropriate words of your choice in the bracket to complete the following paragraph.

Violence against women is still frequent (frequent, quite) all over the world. Girls who are forced into early marriages end up being homeless (homeful, homeless) due to hardship and frustration; they are forced to be begging along the streets. The act of violence is a very serious and <u>most</u> (more, most, much) dangerous crime in the society, which is punishable by law <u>because</u> (although, if, because) this has to do with human life. It is important that the law enforcement organ should be so scanted on this veritable evil act, isn't it? YES it is (is it, it's, it is).

iii. Choose the correct word from the bracket to complete the sentences (5 marks)

- a. The children of the old man were around, and they are looking for their (there, his, he's their) father.
- b. The bag belongs to the old man; it is <u>his</u> (mine, his, his', hers').
- c. Look at our family house; the properties in the house belong to <u>us</u> (him, us, we, they).
- d. That woman is waiting for \underline{her} (his, her, her's, me) turn.
- e. Mr. John is with $\underline{\text{his}}$ (her, his, their, he's) wife.

SECTION C: READING COMPREHENSION (10 MARKS)

Read the following passage and answer the questions that follow.

What are Human Rights?

Human rights are commonly understood as being those rights which are natural to human beings. The concept of human rights acknowledges that every single human being is entitled to enjoy his or her human rights without distinction as to race, colour, sex, language, religion, political or other opinion, natural or social origin, property, birth, and other status. Human rights are legally guaranteed by human rights laws protecting individuals and groups against actions that interfere with fundamental freedoms and human dignity. They are expressed in treaties, customary international law, bodies of principles, and other sources of law. Human rights law places an obligation on states to act in a particular way and prohibits states from engaging in specified activities. However, the law does not establish human rights. Human rights are inherent entitlements which come to every person as a consequence of being human. Human rights are founded on respect for the dignity and worth of each person. They are universal, meaning that they are applied equally and without discrimination to all people. No one can have his or her own rights taken away, and it is insufficient to respect some human rights and not others. All human rights should therefore be seen as having equal importance and of being equally essential to respect for the dignity of every person.

QUESTIONS:

1. What are human rights? (1 mark)

Human rights are rights that are natural to human beings, ensuring that every individual is entitled to enjoy them without discrimination based on race, colour, sex, language, religion, or other status.

2. Give the concepts of human rights. (2 marks)

- Human rights are inherent entitlements that come to every person as a consequence of being human.

- They are founded on respect for the dignity and worth of each person.

3. Give two reasons showing how human rights are legally guaranteed by the law. (2 marks)

- Human rights are expressed in treaties, customary international law, and other sources of law.

- Human rights law places obligations on states to act in a particular way and prohibits certain activities.

4. How are human rights universal? (1 mark)

Human rights are universal because they are applied equally and without discrimination to all people.

5. How does the law not establish human rights? (1 mark)

The law does not establish human rights because they are inherent entitlements that come to every person as a consequence of being human.

6. How are human rights supposed to be seen? (1 mark)

Human rights should be seen as having equal importance and being equally essential to respect for the dignity of every person.

7. Name two types of human rights you know. (2 marks)

- Right to education

- Right to freedom of speech

SECTION D: ESSAY WRITING (10 MARKS)

Topic 1: Rules and Obligations of a Citizen

A citizen is a person who is legally recognized as a member of a state or country, entitled to certain rights and obligated to follow certain rules. As a citizen, you have rights such as the right to education, the right to freedom of speech, the right to vote, the right to equality, and the right to protection by the law. However, a good citizen also has obligations, such as paying taxes, obeying the law, respecting the rights of others, participating in community activities, and defending the country if necessary. If these rules and regulations are not respected, it can lead to chaos, injustice, and a breakdown of social order. For example, if citizens do not pay taxes, the government may not have enough funds to provide essential services like healthcare and education. Similarly, if people do not respect the law, crime rates may increase, leading to an unsafe society.

Topic 2: Violence in the Society

Violence is the use of physical force to harm or injure someone. In society, people suffer violence in various ways, such as domestic abuse, robbery, sexual assault, bullying, and political violence. The disadvantages of violence include physical and psychological trauma, social instability, and economic losses. To stop this evil act, the government should enforce strict laws against violence, educate the public on the dangers of violence, provide support for victims, and promote peaceful conflict resolution methods. By taking these steps, we can create a safer and more harmonious society.